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        BULLETIN 

SCHOOL VISION: East Bentleigh Primary School provides a rich, inviting, child-focused environment ensuring that all students feel safe 

and stimulated. Our students are able to achieve their full academic, creative and social  potential, equipped for the challenges of  lifelong 

learning. Students develop into healthy and confident individuals, actively contributing to the world in which they live. 

East Bentleigh Primary School acknowledges Traditional Owners of Country throughout Australia and recognises the continuing connection to lands, 
waters and communities. We pay our respect to Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander cultures and to Elders both past and present. 

Hello everyone, 

  

I hope that this message finds you all healthy and safe despite the inevitable stresses that our 4th lockdown 

and remote learning are bringing. Whilst the virus may be unforgiving I must say that Mother Nature has 

been very forgiving over the past week with the provision of some beautiful sunny days which has allowed 

both our children and ourselves to spend time outside in the sunshine to decompress. 

In order to comply with health directives all of our teachers will also be working remotely during this time in 

order to minimise movement across suburbs. 

At our staff meeting this morning we discussed our program planning for what we all fervently hope will be 

only another 5 ‘school days’. The fact that we are only planning for 5 days at this stage has informed our 

decisions. Should this change arrangements may be tweaked. We ask your patience and understanding in 

this. 

Class teachers will set up a time daily to meet with their classes. They will be setting at least one literacy, one 

numeracy and one artistic task each day as a minimum.  

Our specialist teachers will also be providing tasks/activities for the children to immerse themselves in.  

Please remember that we understand that everyone’s situation is different so please don’t feel pressured to 

complete every task every day if it is causing you or your child stress.  

Your teacher will advise you individually on how they will run their program. 

 

Remember that whilst during this lockdown we may not be able to meet in person, we are all here to        

support you and your child/ren.  

As per any other school day, teachers also have planning time, meeting times, lunch, breaks and other    

duties (such as leadership duties etc) that are still happening behind the scenes.  

From an administrative perspective, all teachers have multiple roles they are fulfilling, including like           

yourselves, being parents of children who are also remote learning themselves, carers for elderly parents, 

dealing with illness and dealing with many of the same issues that you will be at home. 

    

I have advised staff to balance their work time carefully, so please do not expect any responses outside of 

regular hours. Teachers will be available for class related work with your children from 9:00am - 4:30pm.  

Should you have concerns, Sue and I are available to talk with you during normal office hours every day, 

even though we are also alternating working both on and off-site during the week. We can also be          

contacted by email on any day. 

 

A reminder too that our school is open for the children of essential workers and where no other                   

arrangements can be made. Please complete the form on our website by tomorrow if you require this      

service next week so arrangements can be made for your child’s supervision at school. I don’t wish to bring 

any teachers on-site unnecessarily. 

 

I have attached an interesting article published in the New 

York Times earlier this year by Adam Grant who is an              

Organisational Psychologist. I found it a very interesting read.     

I hope you do too. Take care everyone. 
 
 
 
 

 

Until next time…………...Maria Shearn - Principal  

At East Bentleigh Primary School we are committed to child safety.   

http://www.eastbentleighps.vic.edu.au/
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